Administrators of Rural Urban Public Libraries of Ontario

Wednesday, September 30, 2015
Minutes of the regular meeting
Kempenfelt Conference Centre
Present:  
Robin Greenall, Essex (Co-Chair)

Laura Carter, Kingston Frontenac (Treasurer)

Catherine Coles, Lennox & Addington (Secretary)

Meighan Wark, Huron

Laura Molnar, Elgin

Kelly Bernstein, Region of Waterloo

Melissa Scott, Clarington

Heidi Wyma, Chatham-Kent

Lindsay Brock, Middlesex

Sandi Burgess, Middlesex 

Bessie Sullivan, Haliburton

Erin Kernohan-Berning, Haliburton

Karen Franklin, Stormont, Dundas & Glengarry

Susan Wallwork, Stormont, Dundas & Glengarry

Gayle Hall, Simcoe

David Harvie, Kawartha Lakes

Lisa Miettinen, Oxford

1. Welcome and call to order

Robin called the meeting to order at 10:19 am. 
2. Approval of the agenda 
Moved by Heidi Wyma / Seconded by Gayle Hall that the agenda be approved as presented – CARRIED.
3.  Approval of the minutes of the June 5, 2015 meeting.
Moved by Laura Molnar / Seconded by Sandi Burgess that the minutes be approved as presented - CARRIED.
4.  ARUPLO Guidelines Proposal – B. Ross and Associates
Beth Ross and John Thompson led the group through a presentation on their progress in the second round of compiling data for the benchmark project.  Twelve systems provided data, which is an improvement over last year but still not full participation. 
Some comments provided for the group’s consideration: the challenge of determining catchment populations is still an issue of consistency, digital services are not a branch level service and are therefore a missing piece, measuring credentials vs. knowledge, etc. Beth and John circulated a summary document outlining where participating ARUPLO members stood in relation to the guidelines and each other in 2014. The systems were displayed anonymously and an extensive discussion ensued about the value of knowing which assessments belonged to whom for the sake of comparison. 
The group decided that the next steps in the project must involve revisiting the guidelines. The Guidelines subcommittee will do some preliminary work and ask Beth and John for a further report that should include recommended areas of focus and data for individual questions. They will also ask Beth and John to send an email to participants to opt in or out of having their system’s data be identifiable in the report, provide a quote for a workshop in 2016 and share their reporting tool for generating visuals. 
[The meeting recessed for lunch at 12:00 pm and reconvened at 1:00 pm.]

5.  Discussion re future Kempenfelt curriculum
Hélène Golden of SOLS joined the meeting to provide an update on the 2015 conference. There are 23 staff members present this year and with this smaller group she noted that there was an especially high level of involvement and enthusiasm. Hélène also mentioned that the minor tweaks made to the curriculum, which put an emphasis on SOLS’ Core Competencies, have worked well. Hélène left the meeting and the group began its discussion of the future of the Kempenfelt conference.
The group agreed that there should more emphasis on technology and tech support in the wake of CAP cuts. The trouble is that staff cannot be trained on everything tech-related so perhaps the key is to focus on building problem solving skills and capacity for customer service collaboration. Other considerations included the length of the conference, the accessibility and atmosphere of the Kempenfelt Centre and whether or not a shorter conference could be supplemented with an additional training day some other time in the year. 

It was agreed that in 2016 Kempenfelt should be shortened by a day (arriving on Monday instead of Sunday) with the idea that we would investigate having a supplementary training day in the spring of 2017.
6. Correspondence – None received

7. Reports were skipped as their content was 
covered earlier in the meeting.
8.  New Business
8.1 CAS-YI program advocacy
Sandi led the discussion about the impact of changes to the CAS program on rural libraries. She said that the best people to forward concerns to are the HRDC and wondered if ARUPLO would consider writing such a letter. Robin agreed to draft a letter on behalf of the group.
Moved by Sandi Burgess, Seconded by Bessie Sullivan that the ARUPLO Chair draft a letter to send to HRDC – CARRIED

8.2 SOLS Tier 1 databases cancellation
Bessie suggested that the group write a letter emphasizing the impacts of the Tier 1 cancellation on rural library services. Members discussed their experience with approaching vendors and their various pricing models. Many indicated that their capacity grant money would only cover the replacement of Tier 1 – not reliable funding for what needs to be a reliable collection. Members were encouraged to persuade their municipal funders to also write letters to the MTCS.

Moved by Bessie Sullivan, Seconded by Laura Carter that the ARUPLO Chair draft a letter to send to the MTCS - CARRIED

9.  Member News / Roundtable 

A general roundtable discussion took place on numerous topics.  

10.  Next meeting date and location:  TBD via teleconference
11.  Adjournment  

Moved by Robin Greenall that the meeting be adjourned at 4:00 pm – CARRIED.
